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Mr Garry Davis is an incredible man who has inspired hundreds of 
student in his time at Donnybrook District High School.  After making 
the hard decision to retire, it’s now time for his next adventure, in the 
place he loves so very much, Outback Australia. We thank you for all 
of the support, encouragement and dedication shown to staff, 
students, parents and the wider Donnybrook Community. 
Congratulations and enjoy your time travelling around with your 
lovely wife Allison. 
 

Some stories from the Year 5 and 6 Students: 
 

When Mr Davis told us about the snake in the cave he thought was dead and it hissed at him. – 

William Broadbent 
 

The memory I have about Mr Davis was that every day last year he was at the bus drop off to greet us. It always 
made me smile – a nice way to start the day. – Khloe Watson 
 

When Mr Davis always comes to school wearing a new funky top and a big smile. The school will never be as 
bright and colourful again. – Isabella Broadbent 
 

I loved when Mr Davis looked after our class, when the teacher had to go somewhere. He managed to 
entertain us and teach at the same time. – Zac Farley 
 

When Mr Davis made a big fuss in a funny way about how the things in the undercover area 

shed had to be perfectly in the right spots after assembly. – Annabelle Behan 

 

Mr Davis was one of the people who helped me with soapbox, in which my difficulty was reading out loud to people. 
Thankyou, Mr Davis.  – Jackson Hyland-Wood 
 

When Mr Davis and I were speaking together, we had a laugh when I said “I know where you live” we both had a talk 

after that. – Jade Bailey 
 

I remember when Mr Davis continued the musical bus that Mr Milne had started 

where the person sitting beside the driver sang random songs on the way to the 

high school. -Tilly Kraut. 
 

Some more stories from the Senior Campus: 
 

On orientation day Mr Davis helped me find people and he put me in a group and those people 

became my best friends, thank you Mr Davis. - Nikita Crombie 
 

Whenever someone was upset Mr Davis would always try to put a smile on your face.  I love that about Mr Davis. - 
Haylee Khan 

 

Mr Davis made you feel special because he always 
greeted you personally, asked how your day was going 
and if there was anything wrong. He made it his goal to 
make you feel better.  
Thanks Mr Davis - Chloe Rogers 
 

I smashed my head on the rods near the swings and he 
helped me out! I’ll always remember his compassion.  
Thanks Mr Davis - Raven Spencer Smith 
 
 

There is heaps of stuff I could say about Mr Davis, but its 

hard to put into words how special he is and will always be. 

Have a great retirement Mr Davis. - Shakaya Harte 



 
 
Term 2 is well underway and I’m pleased to report that the students are working productively 
 and tackling their learning with genuine interest and enthusiasm.  I hope this continues 
 throughout the remaining seven weeks as it will certainly support the achievement of positive  
outcomes and pleasing Semester 1 Reports. 
 

This term is shaping up to be busy and exciting.  A term calendar accompanies today’s  
newsletter and highlights the many wonderful opportunities being offered to the students of  
Donnybrook District High School.  Please keep an eye on this and make a note of dates and                      
events that are particularly relevant to your family.   
 

As you would be aware I returned from holidays to the news that Garry Davis had decided to call an end to his 
highly successful career.  After 30 years in Public Education, Garry is ready to enjoy the next chapter in his life. 
 

For the past 11 years Garry has fulfilled numerous teaching and leadership roles at Donnybrook District High 
School and in doing this he clearly demonstrated a genuine passion for improving the lives of our students.  He 
will be dearly missed by our school community and fondly remembered for his honest approach and unwavering 
CARE he had for students, staff, parents and carers. 
 

On behalf of the school community I wish Garry the very best and thank him for his tireless work and             
outstanding efforts over a long period of time. 
 

Garry’s retirement has triggered some changes that will take place both in the short term and the long term.       
I have advertised for a Primary Deputy Principal to replace Garry on the Junior Campus and the successful     
applicant will commence in Semester 2.  In the meantime Jeff Brown will return for a couple of days a week and 
join Oonagh Smith in supporting me over the remainder of Term 2.  Renee Reid and I are still working through 
details on how we will fill the Secondary Deputy Principal position at the Senior Campus.  When this is sorted 
we will let the school community know. 
 
Good Standing 
This year every public school is required to add ‘Good Standing’ to its behavior policy to support addressing 
physical aggression and intent to harm that is increasingly being displayed in schools throughout WA.  This is in 
line with the Minister’s Statement on School Violence and efforts make certain our schools are safe places for 
learning. 
 
Donnybrook District High School has also linked its ‘Good Standing’ model to our Positive Behaviour Support 
(PBS) program to address major and ongoing minor behavior infringements that are not necessarily physical in 
nature, but interrupt student learning and their wellbeing.    
  

In collaboration with the School Board, Donnybrook District High School has formulated the following statement 
that will guide our decision making in the unfortunate event that violence is exhibited in our school or student 
behavior isn’t meeting our expectations. 
 
Good Standing supports the school in maintaining a safe and supportive environment for students and 
staff by adding additional consequences to students who demonstrate physical aggression, major    
and/or repeated breaches of the school’s positive behavioural expectations. 
 

These students will lose their ‘Good Standing’, for a period determined by the Principal or Associate 
Principal.  For the period of loss of ‘Good Standing’, the students will be unable to attend                     
extra-curricula activities deemed by the school as inappropriate to attend.  These extra activities        
include but are not limited to: Graduations, Camps, Excursions and PBS Acknowledgements. 
 

In the event that a student loses ‘Good Standing’ and they are excluded from extra-curricula activities, 
an alternative program will be put in place for them. 
 
Overall Donnybrook District High School is a safe and encouraging environment, where students are well      
supported to learn, however like all schools, we are not immune from dealing with incidents.  The school has an 
excellent Managing Student Behaviour policy that supports our school community and this can be viewed on 
the school’s website.  Please feel free to email me on james.milne@education.wa.edu.au or call on 97324400 
should you want clarification on any matters related to student behavior or ‘Good Standing’.   
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School Board 
All positions on School Board are once again filled which will importantly support our ongoing quest to improve 
and meet the needs of our school community.  My sincere thanks to all Board members for their commitment 
and genuine desire to make a difference to the schooling of our students.  The Board consists of: 
James Milne – School 
Renee Reid – School  
Wendy Mountford – Junior Campus Staff 
Jonelle McLoughlin – Secondary Campus Staff 
David Watson – Parent (Chair) 
Jodi Thomas – Parent (Vice Chair) 
Kirrylie Bacci – Parent 
Amanda McNab - Parent 
Karen Martella – P&C 
Leanne Wringe – Shire 
Sarah Ryan – Community  
Gwendoline Nidd - Community 

 

Farewell Mr Davis 
My time knowing Garry (almost a year) is short in comparison to the rest of the community                                 
but the impact has been great. Garry is a giving and caring member of our school and our                             
community and is probably one of the most selfless people I have ever met. He always                                    
endeavours to give everyone the best of himself and I think it’s great that he is going to                                
spend more time looking after his own needs and desires.  He very much deserves a  
well-earned rest (though I can’t see him sitting around for too long). I know there will be                                      
some travelling and prospecting in the near future and I know that you will all continue to                                
see him around as he gives so much back on a volunteer basis. Thanks for all you have done for Donnybrook 
DHS, Garry and I wish you all the best. 
 
 

We Make Wise Choices 
As our PBS challenge for the entire term is “We Make Wise Choices”, we invited Matt Fogarty, the new         
Sergeant-in-Charge of Donnybrook Police Station, to talk to our students about Wise Choices. Matt has       
policed all over Western Australia in remote areas such as Broome and Meekatharra and other small towns 
like       Dongara. Matt emphasised our CARE message by reminding us that our choices impact on others so 
we need to consider this before acting. He also noted that although some things are actually not our choice, 
we can    aspire to make the best of whatever is thrust upon us. He pointed out that we need to make sure we 
look after ourselves first and foremost so that we can then assist and impact upon others. Thanks, Matt, for 
giving up your valuable time to make an impression on younger generations. 
 
 

Science and Engineering challenge 
On Tuesday April 9, 32 of our Year 9 and 10 students travelled with eight other local schools to the South 
West Sports Centre to participate in the South West Science and Engineering Challenge. Teams of four      
students from Donnybrook rotated around the different STEM activities displaying their engineering, problem 
solving and teamwork skills to try and master the various activities. Each school were allocated points for each 
activity and the points were tallied at the conclusion of the day. We placed 6th with a very competitive total, 
only two points behind Cape Naturaliste College. A great day was had by all.  Thanks to Mr Duncan for the 
organisation and smooth running of this excursion. 
 

 

 

 

Interschool athletics 
A great day was had by all of our 32 athletes from Yr 7 -10 at Hay Park Athletics Stadium for the Annual 
SWHS Athletics Carnival on Wednesday May 8. Please see Denise’s report in this newsletter and thanks to all          
students for their exemplary behaviour and to Denise for his unwavering enthusiasm. 
Beau McBeath was announced 2019 Yr 7 SWHS Champion Athlete Division B with 66 points which is a         
fantastic achievement! Well done, Beau! 
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2019 Bunbury PCYC Razzamatazz 
We were very fortunate recently to have receive some fully-funded tickets to the stage show Razzamatazz. With 
the help of very generous local donors from the South West region, the Bunbury PCYC hosted this free variety 
show and offered tickets to local special needs and disadvantaged people of the South West. We only had a 
very quick turn-around in which to distribute the tickets so thanks to Mrs Duncan who spoke to all year groups, 
explaining the evening and why the community businesses donated tickets. Students who expressed an interest 
were then approached and issued enough tickets so that they could attend with their entire family.  
 

"What a great show. All the acts were so good - funny and really entertaining. The magician was unbelievable 
and my brother got to get up on stage which was hilarious. Thank you all the local businesses who donated  
tickets  to our school. It was great!”  
 

 

 

Scholarship Winner 
Congratulations to our English teacher, Dani Hewton, for applying for and winning a scholarship to attend the 
State conference for English Teachers of Western Australia. This fantastic experience will give Mrs Hewton the 
opportunity to network with other English teachers, meet authors and learn new skills. Congratulations! 
 

WACE changes – Year 10s 
As your child in Year 10 will soon be commencing course selection for Year 11 in 2020, I am writing to let you 
know that the Minister for Education and Training has announced changes to the Western Australian Certificate 
of Education (WACE).   
 

There will be an additional pathway for students starting Year 11 in 2020 to achieve the WACE - students can 

complete five Year 12 General courses, or a combination of General and ATAR courses, if they choose not do 

four or more Year 12 ATAR courses or a VET certificate II or higher as part of their program of study.  
 

The new option provides greater flexibility and choice and is good preparation for students wanting to pursue a 

range of post-school options, including university entry, or training in a specialist area.   
 
 

Transition to Year 11 
Bunbury SHS and Manea Senior College, will be out to visit us in on Tuesday 28th May (Week 5) to talk to our 
Year 9 and 10 students about Year 11/12 options available to them in 2019 and 2020. Students have also been 
working with Mrs Duncan to put in Expressions of Interest at Manea and seeing what is available to them be-
yond Year 10. Most students should have some idea about what they want to do and have started a process of 
applying. We are here to help any student who hasn’t yet decided or entered in to any enrolment process, so 
call in if you need some assistance with your child’s future choices. 
 

 

OLNA results 
Round One results from the online Literacy and Numeracy testing were sent home to parents/carers via stu-
dents last week. Students were also given a copy. For those students who haven’t yet passed one or more dis-
ciplines, please be aware that you still have five more attempts over the course of the next 2.5 years. A lot 
changes in your learning over this time. As a school, we will further support students by offering intensive sup-
port for the first five weeks of Term 3 to those students who did not yet attain a 3. Please feel free to contact the 
school to make an appointment to discuss these results further with Mrs Hewton, Mr Fyfe or Mrs Reid. 
 
 

Community Involvement 
We are always keen to further our community involvement and we have been talking to Tuia Lodge about music 
performances, SRC visits and writing projects with residents telling their stories to students who then then turn 
them into a published article. Year 10 students and Business Certificate students are also seeking Work Experi-
ence at numerous places in town and we thank local businesses for their support. We are also happy to have 
parent and community support in our classrooms. If you have a current Working With Children card and a de-
sire to help out, contact us to let us know! 
If you have any other ideas on how you can support us and we can support you, we are keen to hear them. 
 

 

EV Challenge 
This STEM event is all about education and having fun whilst learning. This year instead of one event, we had 
the opportunity to enter into two. This gives students an opportunity iron out problems before the big event later 
in the year. The first event was held last weekend and the students managed to win the 3rd place trophy!! Well 
done to the students, the parents and Mr Strother.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

I retire as of Friday May 10. This is the end of my 11 ½  year journey at Donnybrook 
District High School. Previous to this I was at Mount Magnet District High School for 18                                    
years. 
In both settings I have been very much a part of the school and the community. It is this 
connection with community that I have really enjoyed. The country life in Australia is just the 
best. The freedom that students have in the Bush is a priceless asset. Seeing many of the  
Donnybrook students head off to their farms, as well as seeing so many town students  
staying out on their mate’s farms shows the rich quality of life students have in the  
Donnybrook community. 
My Donnybrook District High School career has mostly been at the Senior Campus. I have had the privilege of  
working with so many wonderful students over this time. It has been an incredible pleasure seeing the majority 
of our students branch out into the wider world and become successful, positive citizens of our many other  
communities. Whether students became qualified trades people, astrophysicists, farmers, psychologists,  
mothers and fathers they all had the common link of being students who had their grounding at our great 
school. To know that I, as well as other staff members, have played a part in guiding these successful citizens 
is heart-warming. It is my close links with so many as a Deputy that have endeared them to me. I pay special 
mention to all those students past and present who are the golden quiet achievers who always give their best, 
and always present themselves as highly respectful, always achieving to their potential and making teachers 
and administrators so proud of them. There have been hundreds in my time who I can proudly say are the best 
Australian citizens you could ever wish for! 
I graduated to the Junior Campus three years ago when I relieved Mr Brown when he went on Long Service 
Leave. I loved this time and from then on finished up at the Junior Campus more and more. I was eventually 
transferred up the hill as the Primary Deputy, I got to know the 500 plus students across both sites. What a  
privilege. So now my guidance and support went towards many new students, as well as to the valued staff at 
the Junior Campus. Again I saw so many wonderful students and teachers thrive in this beautiful environment. 
A visit from a St John Ambulance volunteer who was from New South Wales, I saw him looking around the site, 
saying that the Junior Campus was far and away the best school setting he has seen in his lifetime.   
In the last couple of years, I have been 60% at the Junior Campus and 40% at the Senior Campus. This ability 
to link with all students and staff was certainly enjoyable. I was able to connect with so many parents and car-
ers over this time. I want to thank them all for supporting me in my role and as a collaborative team we were 
able to get the best outcomes for the majority of students. This invaluable support from parents and carers is a 
key to the success of any school. I thank all of you for your support and guidance. All staff on both campuses 
have been a shining light for me. They have all given 100% support to myself across the range of my role as a  
Deputy. I thank every one of them, past and present, from cleaners, gardeners, the golden teachers’ aides, all 
teachers Primary and Secondary as well as my administration colleagues for their wonderful support. 
I have been asked by many students in particular why I am retiring. The answer is that there is a realisation 

when your time is up. I wanted to leave happy in every element of support I have given Donnybrook District 

High. The time is now! I leave with a tear in my eye. But the outback, gold prospecting, photographing birds, 

and enjoying the fresh air calls even louder.  Farewell. Thank you All! 

 

 

 
 
 

DEPUTY  PRINCIPAL’S REPORT - Garry Davis 

Tickets: $30 

On sale from April 1, 2019 via 

www.bunburyentrertainment.com 

Time: 6pm - 8pm 

Register interest at: 

www.facebook.com/ChooseRespectBunbury 

 

Event coordinator: 

Rita Piparo - 0403 981 667  

piparo@aapt.net.au 

Or 

Call into the Senior Campus Office at  
10 Bentley Street for a flyer. 



 

Pre Primary 1 mother's and grandmother's enjoyed              
dancing and a massage followed by afternoon tea last  
Friday. 

Junior Campus News 

The Kindy children made a memorable present this 
year for their Mums:  
       A coloured plaster cast handprint as a special 
keepsake.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Abbie Wood and Kobee Sunderland. 

Kindy  

Anzac Day 

As part of our learning about ANZAC Day we have looked at artefacts from the WW1 Memorial Box. We 
learnt about what the soldiers, sailors and nurses wore, ate out of and also looked at magazines and medals. 
Samuel found the trench coat which is made from wool and the helmet to be very heavy.                 Year 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hannah tried on a sailor’s.           Alexis tried on a nurse’s cape.    Sadie looked at badges, medals       Samuel tried on a trench 
                                                                                                                 and a bullet casing.                     coat and helmet.             

We now have 35 willing helpers from Years 2-6 rostered on sorting recycling and  organic materials three 
times a week which is fabulous! 
This term we are adding to our program by sorting out soft plastics. If it’s soft plastic 
and CAN be scrunched into a ball, it can be placed in a Recycle drop off bin. Items 
such as chip and cracker packets (silver lined) chocolate, snack bar wrappers and 
snap lock bags / zip lock bags can be collected for soft plastics. We would also      
encourage you to collect these at home. For more information please go to the      
following link.  
 https://www.redcycle.net.au/ 

Green Team 

Pre-Primary 1 

https://www.redcycle.net.au/


 

On Wednesday, April 10 the Senior Campus Student Representative Council (SRC) organised a Pink Stumps 
Day. Pink Stumps Day is to raise money for the McGrath Foundation to provide nursing services for people 
who have suffered breast cancer. The students engaged in four activities on Wednesday which included two 
adapted cricket games, an information session about what the McGrath Foundation does and a session with 
our awesome staff member Brenda Hogarth, who shared her experiences with the students. The day was a 
sea of pink and we raised a total of $115.00. A big thanks to all the SRC and Brenda for coming in to speak to 
our students! We really appreciate it. 

Pink Stump Day 

Far Left: Mrs Reid   Left: Mikayla Symes      Middle: Kate Koroivawai  
Right: Donna Cahill, Brodie Bacci & Roy Slater   Far Right: Mrs McKee 

Year 7/8 Literacy class have been learning how to juggle, their goal is to be able to juggle 3 balls continuously 
by the end of the term. juggling is good for the brain and has many benefits including: 

 Increasing focus & concentration.  
 Juggling is the ultimate stress relief. 
 It’s an exercise that doesn’t ‘feel’ like exercise. 
 You can juggle where you are, no travel required! 
 Juggling maintains and increases range of motion 
 in the arms and shoulders. 
 It is one of the best ways to improve coordination. 
 Juggling is beneficial for all age groups and body 
 types. 
 Juggling makes exercising with family and friends 
 easy. 

Year 7/8 Literacy 

On Sunday May 12, the Donnybrook District High School Concert Band performed as part of a concert for the 
Donnybrook Theatre Troops Mother’s Day event, at their Theatre in Grist Road. The Concert was a great      
success and our performance was very much appreciated by all who were there.  
A big thanks to all the parents and band members who gave up part of their Mother’s Day celebrations to be a 
part of this performance. An extra big thank you to Jake, Sevina and Callum (last year’s year 10’s) and Mrs 
Luke for coming along to join in our ensemble for the day.                                                             
 
 

Left: Zane Freeman & Mitchell Mulroney   
                                  Right: Travis Caroleo & Hayden Symes 

Mother’s Day Concert Band Performance 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjzl825y5ziAhUYOSsKHYB9BMUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.calveleyprimary.cheshire.sch.uk%2Fpage%2Fmusic%2F9312&psig=AOvVaw07GKAcK-5DWpCrzUz5mwe-&ust=155797716
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjzl825y5ziAhUYOSsKHYB9BMUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.calveleyprimary.cheshire.sch.uk%2Fpage%2Fmusic%2F9312&psig=AOvVaw07GKAcK-5DWpCrzUz5mwe-&ust=155797716


 

Over 15 Secondary schools from the South West region converged on Hay Park Athletics Stadium for the  
Annual SWHS Athletics Carnival on Wednesday May 8 and our team of 32 athletes 
from Yr 7 -10 once again competed with great enthusiasm and endeavour. 
 
A great result for our school when Yr 7 Beau McBeath was announced 2019 Yr 7 
SWHS Champion Athlete with 66 points. Beau's enthusiasm and commitment to  
doing his best in all seven events he competed in was exemplary. Congratulations 
Beau!  
 
Congratulations to our entire team for a great effort across all events, and a although 
we have congratulated Beau, a very special mention to Beau once again and his   
fellow team mates Yr 7s Melanie Hillis and Sally Kettle; Yr 8s Eve Oliver and Neve 
Compapiano; and Yr 10 Lilly Dickson for their determination and energy in the      
numerous events they competed in which were consistently back to back across the 
entire day. Great work. 

Green - 331pts 
Red - 289pts 

Blue - 228 
Gold - 174 

 
 

 
 

 

Senior Campus News 

Y7 Boys 
Champion - Beau McBeath 
Runner Up - Billy Fleay 
 
Yr 7 Girls 
Champion - Kirra Jackson 
Runner-Up - Melanie Hillis 
 
Yr 8 Boys 
Champion - Jordan Stutley 
Runner-Up - Hezekiah Greive 
 
Yr 8 Girls 
Champion - Eve Oliver 
Runner Up - Neve Campopiano 

Yr 9 Boys. 
Champion - Kyle  Denning 
Runner - up -Todd Weller 
 
Yr 9 Girls 
Champion - Chloe Rogers 
Runner - Up - Molly Buzzard 
 
Yr 10 Boys  
Champion - Benn Longbottom 
Runner- Up - Malachi Falkous 
 
Yr 10 Girls 
Champion - Lilly Dickson 
Runner -Up - Jasmine Hagen 

SWHS Interschool Athletics Carnival  

 2019 Faction Athletics Champions 

2019 Faction Champions 
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Junior Campus Library News 

The Junior Campus children are one of the most avid groups of library users I have had the pleasure of 
dealing with in my years of working in school and public libraries, I love seeing 
them chill out with their own books, or sharing them with their classmates. 
Word of mouth gets more books out the door than all the advertising I can do! 
 

New addition to the library 
As you know, every year the P&C run a Book Fair here at the library and very 
kindly donate all proceeds so the library can purchase new resources all year. 
In 2017 we had a very successful year, so much so that we were able to save 
some for a very special reason, and this year we got around to spending it. 
The Bridgetown Grumpy Old Men’s Shed have a wide variety of talents and 
skills so we put those to work and the result is spectacular! 
 
A lot of the children who visit the library at lunchtime love to play chess, so we 
were very happy to purchase this wonderful piece from The Shed.  
 

It is a truly beautiful piece of art. Grumpy Old Man Mike delivered it on Tuesday 
April 2, and was happy that it was going to be used for years to come, in a 
primary school setting.  
The table made of carefully selected and graded jarrah, with black butt panels 
for contrast, with the playing squares orientated according to official guidelines 
(white square top left). Mike was kind enough to make it to my specifications, 
so the chairs we purchased recently fit nicely underneath, with room to spare. 
I’ll purchase some wooden boxes to go with it for storing chess pieces in.  
Thank you to all members of the school community who support the Book Fair, 
your children (and probably grandchildren!) will be using the table for many 
years to come. 

Mrs Kay 



Once you have chosen an image, 

place it close to the article. Be 

sure to place the caption of the 

image near the image. 

This story can fit 75-125 words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics is 

an important part of adding con-

tent to your newsletter. 

Think about your article and ask 

yourself if the picture supports or 

enhances the message you’re 

trying to convey. Avoid selecting 

images that appear to be out of 

context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes thou-

sands of clip art images from 

which you can choose and import 

into your newsletter. There are 

also several tools you can use to 

draw shapes and symbols. 

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your news-

letter as a promotional tool is 

that you can reuse content from 

other marketing materials, such as 

press releases, market studies, 

and reports. 

While your main goal of distrib-

uting a newsletter might be to sell 

your product or service, the key 
to a successful newsletter is mak-

ing it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful content 

to your newsletter is to develop 

and write your own articles, or 

include a calendar of upcoming 

events or a special offer that pro-

motes a new product. 

You can also research articles or 

find “filler” articles by accessing 

the World Wide Web. You can 

write about a variety of topics but 

try to keep your articles short. 

Much of the content you put in 

your newsletter can also be used 

for your Web site. Microsoft 

Publisher offers a simple way to 

convert your newsletter to a 
Web publication. So, when you’re 

finished writing your newsletter, 

convert it to a Web site and post 

it. 

Inside Story Hea dli ne 

General News 

New Faces to the P&C 
We would like to welcome and thank all the new volunteers that have stepped up to participate in this year’s DDHS 

P&C Association. With the new year we have many bright new faces and we would love to see some more. We truly 

appreciate hearing everyone’s new ideas on how the P&C can improve and become a better part of our school 

community.  
Our P&C is committed to working with the school and community to help fund school events as well as contributing 

towards school programs, student awards and facility upgrades and we could not do this without help from you amazing 

parents so please think about donating your time to help! Our next meeting will be help on June 10 at 3:15pm in 

the Year 1&2 area and we would love to see you there.  

 
 

2019 DDHS P&C Association 
A big thank you must also go out to those taking up office positions within the P&C this year, thank you 

for stepping up to help the P&C continue to grow, develop and assist. This year’s executive team are: 
President:   Miranda Harrison 

Vice President:   Jodi Thomas 

Treasurer:   Michaela Raccanello 

Secretary:   Jessica Mongan 

Canteen Coordinator:  Joelle Harcourt 

Uniforms Coordinator:  Belinda Watson 

Fundraising Coordinator:  Kiri Errey 

   Board Representative:    Karen Martella 

 
 

Events 
Our annual cake stall has had a change of location this year, with Election Day coming up on May 18, the P&C 

will be holding an Election Day Cake Stall! We are still looking for some amazing 

volunteers to bake some goodies and help us man the stall on the day. If you are able 

to help in any way, please contact Kiri on 0402 599 451. 
The P&C is proud to support the Walk Safely to School Day that is being held on 

Friday 31 May, by providing a free breakfast to all families on arrival. The school has 

sent out forms asking how many family members will be arriving for breakfast so that 

we can make sure we have enough food for everyone on the morning. If you could 

please get these in before Friday 17 May, it would be greatly appreciated. We are also looking for some amazing 

volunteers to help cook and wrap from 7am-9am, if you are able to help or can donate some fruit for the morning please 

contact Jess on 0438 843 925. Thank you!  

 

Canteen 
Run out of bread over the weekend, kids eaten all the school snacks? Great news, our canteen is now open 

Mondays!!! Those wishing to order online need to use www.quickcliq.com.au and orders can also be placed in 

the classrooms in the Mead Street campus or through the canteen at recess time in the Bentley Street campus.  

If anyone is able to donate fruit to the canteen it would be greatly appreciated. Our growing school children love to 

enjoy fresh fruit if they are still hungry after eating all their lunches and we love being able to provide this for them 

free of charge due to everyone’s fantastic fruit donations.  
The canteen is open every Monday & Wednesday-Friday and we are always looking for volunteers to help out for an hour or two. Come help 

make some lunches for our students with some great conversations and have a lunch and a coffee on us - we would love to see you! If you would 

like to come help, please give the canteen a ring on 0466 873 758. 

 

Uniforms 
Our uniform ordering system has changed slightly, we now open a uniform shop every Monday from 8:30-9:30am at the Senior Campus and 
every Thursday from 2:30-3:30pm at the Junior Campus. If you would like to order any uniforms between these times you can pick up an order 

form from either the Junior or Senior Campus Offices.  
We still have some amazing specials on some discontinued stock in our Junior campus. If anyone is interested in the below specials, they can be 

purchased from our Uniform Shop. 

Rugby Jumper:     Current price: $30 Discount Price:  $20 
Surf Shirt (Long sleeve):  Current price: $22 Discount Price:  $10 
Knit Shorts   Current price: $22 Discount Price:  $10 

 

 

 

DDHS P&C  

http://www.quickcliq.com.au


Term Calendar - Term 2 - 2019 

 

Wk 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

3 
13 May 

  

Cows Create  

Careers 

14 

  

NAPLAN 

15 

NO JUNIOR ASSEMBLY 
  
Year 10 - 

Immunisation 
  
Year 10 - 

RAC Keys for Life 
  
EARLY CLOSE 

16  

NEWSLETTER 

17 

  

18 19 

4 
20 May 

  

  

    NAPLAN 

21 22 

National Simultaneous 

Story Time 1.15pm 
 

EARLY CLOSE 

23 

Board Meeting 

4:30pm 

  

24 25 26 

5 
27 May 28 

Manea Snr  

College 9:00am & 

By Snr High 

11:15am visit 

Yr 9 & 10s in  

Library 

29 

  

  

  

EARLY CLOSE 

30 

Pop Up  

Parliament  

Incursion Yr 6TB 

and 5/6MH 

31 

Walk Safely To 

School Day 
  
Sth Bunbury PS 

Ripper Skippers 

12.30pm 

1 June 2 

6 
3 June 

WA Day 

4 5 

Junior Campus Assem-

bly 9.00am – 6TB 

EARLY CLOSE 

6  

NEWSLETTER 

7 8 9 

7 
10 June 11 12 

SW Careers Expo 

Yr 9 & 10 
  
EARLY CLOSE 

13 14 

Junior Campus 

Cross Country  

Carnival 

15 16 

8 
17 June 18 19 

  

  

EARLY CLOSE 

20 

Board Meeting 

4:30pm 

  

21 

Senior Campus 

Cross Country 

1.45-3.00pm 

22 23 

9 
24 June 

Cows Create  

Careers –  

Busselton Yr 7/8 

25 26 

Junior Campus  

Assembly 9:00am –2KS 
  
Primary Interschool 

Cross Country Carnival 
  

27  

NEWSLETTER 

28 

Senior Campus 

Assembly 9:00am 

(Cross Country 

Presentations at 

Assembly) 

29 30 

10 
1 July 

Year 10 Work 

Experience Week 

2 

  

3 

  

  

EARLY CLOSE 

4 

Junior Campus 

NAIDOC  

Celebrations 

5 

Students last day 

Junior Campus  

NAIDOC  

Celebrations 

6 7 

  

H 
8 July 

NAIDOC Week 

9 10 11 12 13 14 

H 
15 July 16 17 18 19 20 21 

Convenient Payment Options Available  
 

Cheques & Money Orders: Posted to 58 Mead St, Donnybrook WA 6239 
 

Electronic Transfer: BSB: 633 000  Account: 121097182  Bank: Bendigo Bank 
   Please use student name as reference 
 

Credit/Debit Card:  Credit/Debit card payments can be made in person at the Senior or Junior Campuses between 8am—4pm   

  Monday to Friday 
 

EFTPOS:   Payments can be made in person at the Senior or Junior Campuses between 8am—4pm Monday to Friday 
 

Personal Payment Plan:  Please contact the Manager Corporate Services on (08) 9731 1557 or email sarah.bible@education.wa.edu.au  


